Kelly Lush

From: Kelly Lush

Sent: June 5, 2025 1:11 PM

To: Kelly Lush

Subject: FW: NWMO seeking feedback on siting approach for next DGR

From: Tim Weber <tweber@nwmo.ca>

Sent: June 5, 2025 12:36 PM

To: Tim Weber <tweber@nwmo.ca>

Subject: NWMO seeking feedback on siting approach for next DGR

This is the first email you've received from this external sender.

Do not click links or open attachments unless it is an email you expected to receive.

The Nuclear Waste Management Organization (NWMO) is releasing a discussion document this week on our proposed approach for siting a deep
geological repository (DGR) for intermediate-level and high-level radioactive waste. This initiative aligns with the expanded responsibilities of the NWMO
that were assigned by Canada’s Minister of Energy and Natural Resources to our organization in 2023.

In 2024, after a comprehensive site selection process, we choose a site in northwestern Ontario as the place to build a repository for Canada’s used
nuclear fuel. This proposed site will soon begin a multi-year regulatory decision-making process to independently confirm its safety, before the project
can proceed.

For the second DGR we will continue our longstanding focus on technical safety and community willingness as the primary site selection criteria. We are
inviting feedback from municipalities, Canadians and Indigenous Peoples to further refine our proposed approach, before we begin the site selection
process for this repository in 2028.

The Proposed site selection process for Canada’s second deep geological repository for radioactive waste is now available for public review. We invite
you to please review this document and provide any feedback to ILW@nwmo.ca. If you have questions please do not hesitate to contact me via phone or
email (please see below), or my colleague Ryan Bissonette (rbissonnette@nwmo.ca, Manager, Municipal Relations - ILW).

Regards,

Tim



Tim Weber

ILW Engagement Associate, Municipal
Nuclear Waste Management Organization
22 St. Clair Ave. E, 4th Floor

Toronto ON MA4T 2S3
Cell: 647.923.5170

tweber@nwmo.ca
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This electronic transmission, including any accompanying attachments, may contain information that is confidential, privileged or exempt
from disclosure under applicable law, and is intended only for the recipients named above. Any distribution, review, dissemination or
copying of the contents of this communication by anyone other than the intended recipients is strictly prohibited. If you have received this
communication in error, please notify the sender immediately by return e-mail and permanently delete the copy you have received.

Ce message, transmis par courriel, y compris tout fichier joint, peut contenir des renseignements qui sont confidentiels, qui sont protégés
par le secret professionnel ou qui ne peuvent étre divulgués aux termes des lois applicable, et s'adresse exclusivement aux destinataires
indiqués ci-dessus. La distribution, 'examen, la diffusion ou la reproduction du contenu du courriel par une autre personne que les
destinataires voulus sont strictement interdits. Si vous recevez ce message par erreur, veuillez en aviser l'expéditeur immédiatement par
retour du courriel et supprimer le courriel définitivement.



